UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

. REGION 8
P e, 1595 Wynkoop Street
f i DENVER, CO 80202-1129

Phone 800-227-8617
http:/iwww.epa.gov/region(8

Ref: 8 ENF-W

Lonnie Crowley, Registered Agent
Rocky Mountain Rentals, Inc.
4150 Collins Road E

Gillette, WY 82718

Re:  Closure of Administrative Order
Lakeview Mobile Home Park
Docket No. SDWA-08-2008-0081
PWSID# WY5601449

Dear Mr. Crowley:

This letter 1s to inform you of the United States Environmental Protection
Agency’s (EPA) decision to close the Administrative Order (Order), issued on July 23,
2008 to Rocky Mountain Rentals, Inc., owner of the Lakeview Mobile Home Park public
water system. The EPA has determined that Rocky Mountain Rentals, Inc. has complied
with the terms of the Order and therefore we will close the Order at this time.

Please be aware that Rocky Mountain Rentals, Inc. is still required to comply with
the National Primary Drinking Water Regulations (NPDWR), 40 C.F.R. part 141,
Violation of the NPDWRs may result in a court-imposed injunction and penalties of up to
$37,500 per day of violation.

If you have any questions about this matter, please call Shawn McCalffrey at
303-312-6515.

Sincerely,

Lisa Kahn, Team Leader

Drinking Water Enforcement Program
Office of Enforcement, Compliance
and Environmental Justice

ce: WY DEQ (via email)
WY DOH (via email)
Therese Hinshaw, Operator
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk

@Pﬂnted on Recycled Paper
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Ref: BENF-W

Tammy and Dave Blackburn, Owners
River Bend

13068 N. Hwy 37

Libby, MT 58923

Re:  Closure of Administrative Order
River Bend
Docket No. SDWA-08-2008-0003
PWS ID # MT0003526

Dear Tammy and Dave Blackburn:

This letter is to inform you of the decision of the United States Environmental
Protection Agency (EPA) to close the Administrative Order (“Order”), Docket No.
SDWA-08-2008-0003 issued to you as owners of the River Bend public water system
on November 23, 2007. EPA has determined that you have complied with the
requirements of the Administrative Order and therefore we will close the Order at this
time.

Please be aware that you are still required to comply with the National Primary
Drinking Water Regulations (NPDWRs), 40 C.F.R. Part 141, Violation of the NPDWRs
or an Administrative Order may result in a court-imposed injunction and/or penalties of
up to $37,500 per day of violation.

If you have any questions about this matter, please call David D. Nguyen at
303-312-6954.

Sincerely,

f

g M

Lisa Kahn, Team Leader

Drinking Water Enforcement Program

Office of Enforcement, Compliance
and Environmental Justice

cc:  John Arrigo, MT DEQ (via email)
Shelley Nolan, MT DEQ (via email)
Tina Artemis, EPA Regional Hearing Clerk



